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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 7  July 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

A service of Holy Communion will be held at St Elizabeth’s Church Broomehill on 
Sunday the 31st of July All welcome 

Norman Charles White Missing, Have you Seen?? 

Walking stick. Went missing from 

back of my ute. 

I don’t think it flew. 

Can unscrew into 3 sections. 

Any information or sightings ring   

Trevor 0428 251 183. 
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WANTED 
Photos and stories of the Broomehill 

Co-op. 
We have very little information about it and 

would like to start gathering photos and stories 
for everyone to   enjoy.  

Thank you 
Broomehill Heritage Group 
broomehillhg@gmail.com 

Box 36 Broomehill WA 6318 

Wanted 
Old/vintage Caravan 

For renovation. 
Licensed or not anything considered 

Phone 0437 285 969 

Message from Tambellup 
St John Ambulance 

As Beth will no longer be in the post office after the 
30/6/22.  

Can you please post or pay for your memberships 
online from now on. 

Sorry for any inconvenience  

More information or queries on memberships to call 
Tania on 0400 258 113 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the      
   Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 19th July  from 1.30pm 
Video link available if you are unable to attend in 

person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for more        
information 

Pet/house sitter Wanted 
We are looking for a responsible person that 

could Pet/House sit periodically to look after 2 

dogs, 2 cockatoo's, 1 quail and 3 chicken's. We 

are in Tambellup and in the centre of town. 

Preferably female. The 90 year old cockatoo's 

choice not our's. We would need you when we 

have appointments in Perth or maybe just a 

day trips when we will be away for long periods 

of time. Feel free to ring for any queries. 

Steve & Amanda 0439 107 777 

Novice Shearing and 
Wool Handling School 

Tambellup 

18 July until the 22 July 2022 

For more information please 
contact— 

Trevor King - 
0429 684 732  
Don Boyle - 
0488 241 228  
Damian Boyle  -
0428 251 082 

1 x Westinghouse Silhouette      

Refrigerator 2 door 
$100.00 

1x Wooden Cot with innerspring  

mattress 
$10.00 

1 x four door plastic storage containers $10.00 

1 x Camping Baby’s Cot $7.00 

2 x 50L plastic containers $7.00 ea 

1 x child’s seat for bicycle $3.00 

2 x Grey Padded Vests $2.00 ea 

1x Exercise Mat $1.00 

Plus lots of Clothing 
Joyleen 9824 1665  

   

For Sale at the Broomehill Op Shop 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
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STAFF UPDATE 
 

At the end of June, the Council was pleased to welcome 
new CEO Anthony Middleton to the Shire.  Anthony 
comes to us with broad experience gained from working 
in a number of local governments, most recently the Shire 
of  Kojonup where he was the Manager of Corporate and 
Community Services.  He is looking forward to getting 
out and meeting members of the community in due 
course. 
 
With Anthony’s commencement, we also farewelled our 
Acting CEO, Rob Stewart. Rob very generously put his    
retirement on hold in January this year to come and work 
with us as we went through the CEO recruitment process.  
Much has been achieved in the past six months, and 
Councillors and staff have appreciated Rob’s knowledge 
and    experience.  Rob and his partner Alison have some 
travels planned in the near future and we hope they are 
able to do this before Rob gets called up for another     
Acting CEO role!  Best wishes Rob! 
 

FROM THE JUNE COUNCIL MEETING 
 

• The Council considered a complaint from a local 
resident regarding allegations of disused material 
being stored on a lot on Reilly St. Following       
inspection of the property by the CEO and Manager 
of Works, Council resolved to serve notice under 
the Shire’s Removal of Refuse, Rubbish and       
Disused Material Local Law 2020 requiring the 
owner or occupier to clear the property of disused 
materials within 21 days. 

• The Shire’s Fire Break Order and Information 
Booklet was reviewed and endorsed.  This will be 
distributed to all residents in coming weeks. 

• The Council agreed to enter into a lease agreement 
with the Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
Inc. for the use of the premises at 34 Norrish St. 

• The Council considered and supported  a number of 
planning applications, including a subdivision of 
Lot 7734 Etna Rd to create a homestead lot,        
alterations and additions to a building on Lot 205 
North Greenhills Rd, and alterations and additions 
to a building on Reilly St. 

• Minutes from all Council meetings are available at 
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/ 

 

WORKS 
Heavy rain experienced during June resulted in the Shire’s 
construction program drawing to a halt. The break in the 
program allowed all works staff to participate in training, 

including White Card refresher, traffic control, and the 
use of the new traffic lights which the shire has recently 
purchased.  
 
Maintenance works have continued, with an asphalt    
overlay being completed at the Tieline Rd/Moulyerup Rd 
corner and gravel sheeting on sections of Paul Valley Rd 
and Jam Creek Rd.  Maintenance grading has been      
completed on the following roads:  Norrish Rd, Eureka 
Rd, Jam Creek Rd, Thompson Rd, Beejenup Rd,           
Pindellup Rd, Fletcher Rd, Collins Rd, Sorrento Rd, North 
West Rd, Bessen Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Moonies Hill Rd, 
and Lovegrove St. 
 
With the development of the new financial year’s budget 
underway, costings for the road construction and plant 
replacement programs have been finalised, and work has 
commenced on the funding submissions for the following 
year’s road construction program. 
 

PUBLIC HEALTH PLANNING – WE 
NEED TO HEAR FROM YOU! 
 

With the introduction of the new Public Health Act 2016, 
local governments are required to develop a Public Health 
Plan which is incorporated into its Strategic Community 
Plan and Corporate Plan.  The Shire has contracted Mr 
Llew Withers to undertake this work. 
 
The initial Health Profile Report for the Shire of     
Broomehill-Tambellup was presented to the Council at the 
May Council meeting.  The next stage requires input from 
the community, and to enable this feedback to be         
gathered, a survey has been developed.  The survey has 
been promoted through the Shire’s Facebook page and 
website, and is available online at the following link:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/B-TPHPSurvey2022 
 
Printed copies of the survey are available at the           
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Tambellup Post 
Office and the Broomehill and Tambellup Shire           
Administration Offices. 
 
The information gathered will contribute to planning for 
facilities and services in our community into the future. 
The survey is open to all residents to complete. We are 
aiming at getting responses from a broad cross section of 
our community, including our youth, so parents and care 
givers, please encourage your young people to get online 
and complete the survey as well. 
 
The survey is open until 31 July 2022. 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 21 July 2022 
commencing at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  

Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 
If you plan to attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register 

before the meeting.   

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
https://lsems.gravityzone.bitdefender.com/scan/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3VydmV5bW9ua2V5LmNvbS9yL0ItVFBIUFN1cnZleTIwMjI=/0E5817B28E5F3060DA3CC9B8B72BC913E06D6066256EC5D4C829B7126441206D?c=4&i=1&docs=1
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM 
PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Two projects funded by the Drought Communities         
Program are still underway, and will be making significant 
progress in coming weeks and months. 
 
The Broomehill Townscape Project, which initially was 
a fairly straightforward program to upgrade paving, street 
furniture and plantings at the Journal St/Great Southern 
Highway intersection, grew in scope when it became      
apparent that the intersection was not compliant with      
current requirements for heavy vehicles.  This has resulted 
in a redesign to widen the intersection, including full     
construction of the extra road surface to RAV7              
requirements.  The intended paving replacement on both 
sides of the intersection will be undertaken, as well as    
redesign of the area in front of the Broomehill Museum, 
installation of new street furniture and street plantings.  It 
is anticipated that these works, once complete, will         
enhance this area as befitting the entry point to the 
Broomehill townsite. 
 
We anticipate contractors will be onsite in the near future, 
and they will be working to keep the disruption to traffic to 
a minimum.  We do ask however that people travelling in 
the vicinity of these works observe all traffic control and 
direction that is on site. 
 
Running alongside this project, the Holland Track        
Interpretive Centre is taking shape.  Residents may have 
noticed the new gazebo being installed next to the          
Museum.  The gazebo will house three information panels, 
containing historical information relating to the               
development of the Holland Track, and current information 
about driving the Holland Track and Holland Way.  The 
information on these panels has been researched by a     
consultant researcher who is working with the Broomehill 
Heritage Group, and makes interesting reading. 
 
The second part of this project is the development of      
signage to form a townsite heritage walk trail.  The Shire is 
working closely with the Broomehill Heritage Group and 
the researcher to develop content that reflects the            
significance of various sites in the Broomehill townsite.   
 

FUNDING SUCCESS 
 

The Shire was recently advised that an application to a new 
charitable foundation, YOUTH Great Southern, for funds 
to support the continuation of our Youth Worker Program, 
was successful.  Since mid-2021 the Shire has been     
working with Albany Youth Support Association Inc. 
(AYSA), who provide the services of a qualified youth 
worker in Tambellup three days per week.  The Youth 
Worker operates from, and opens, the Tambellup Youth 
Centre ‘The Zone’ and works with agencies to provide    
support and assistance to our young people aged 12-25 
years in a wide range of areas, including obtaining l earners 
permits, Medicare Cards and other documentation,         
education, training and employment, and referral to other 
support agencies if required. 
 

The funding granted by the YOUTH Great Southern Quick 
Grants Scheme, in conjunction with contributions from the 
Tambellup Noongar Land Association and the Council, 
will allow us to continue this valuable and much valued 
program as we work with AYSA to secure longer term 
funding.  Thank you YOUTH Great Southern! 

 
2022 BLOOM FESTIVAL 
 

The Great Southern Treasures Bloom Festival, which is 
held during September and October each year, is in the 
planning stages again, and the call has gone out for         
Expressions of Interest for local events to be included in 
this year’s program.  Last year we had two wildflower 
walks, the opportunity to peruse a collection of plant and 
garden themed books with coffee, an orienteering event 
and a nostalgic trip into the past at the Toolbrunup School. 
Let’s make sure our two towns are on the bill – if you have 
an idea please contact Carly Watts at Great Southern 
Treasures on 0475 856106, or email 
bloom@greatsoutherntreasures.com.au . 

 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire                  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community        
Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are        
available in alternative formats, on request, for people   
with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the 
‘Our Shire’ tab. 

 
FEEDBACK 
 

We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If 
you would like to provide feedback on Shire related       
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 
 

• Attend in person at either of our administration     
offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous         
complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

mailto:bloom@greatsoutherntreasures.com.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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LADIES NIGHT 23RD JUNE 
What a great night!! Lots of chatter, laughter, & food. 

A night for local ladies to catch up organised by  
Ingrid Anderson  

Most enjoyable all 
round. 

Thanks ladies. 

Macca and Ben 

Welcome Afternoon Tea 
Thank you to everyone (new and old) who       

attended our welcome afternoon tea, 
 

We hope you all enjoyed the chance to chat and 
met your new neighbours. 
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DANIEL AND WINTON’S 21ST/51ST 
Thank you to all those that were able to come and help celebrate Daniel and Winton’s 

21st/51st.  

Special mention to Alice and the Tambellup Cake Dec Ladies for the cake.  

MoHana Catering for the delicious food. 

The CRC for the Community BBQ, tables and chairs. 

AB and Mandy Harris for the music. 

D Brown for his tables and bar stools and ice, 

Tonks and Bill for their light towers, 

Marie and Liz for their slice. 

Also to many family and friends for help cleaning and decorating the shed.  

The Nazzari Family.  
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Our community contribution for June was fulfilled 
by assisting the Tambellup CRC with their Seniors’ 
Soup & Sweets day.  Members provided a choice 
of soups and a choice of desserts and from all     
reports, it was delicious.  Thank you to our      
members who contributed food and made      
themselves available to serve. 
 

July is an activity month and we have decided to 
support our local 124 Store Café and meet there 
for coffee and a catch-up.  All welcome to join with 
us. 

 

Coffee Morning 
Thursday, 14th July 2022 
From 10.00am 
At 124 Store, Norrish St, Tambellup 

Art Chatter Gallery Exhibition - Tribute to Ellis Rowan 
 Art Chatter Gallery is hosting a series of exhibitions featuring the artists who are      
gallery regulars.  

Vicki Brown will kick off the series with a Tribute to Ellis Rowan. Rowan was an    
exceptional naturalist watercolour artist born in Melbourne in 1847, she painted fauna 
and flora across Australia, New Zealand, New Guinea and the UK. 

After discovering Rowan in preparation for an earlier project, Vicki says “I’ve become 
a bit obsessed with Ellis and her paintings, even more so when I learnt she has visited 
Albany and painted here and throughout WA”. 

The works replicated for this ‘Tribute to Ellis Rowan’ feature bird and wildflower 
paintings from 1887 - 1911. Although the originals were in watercolour and gauche, 
those hanging in the gallery inside Strike Me Pink in Mt Barker are in oil on canvas 
boards. 

When the idea for the feature series came about, and who would go first, Vicki voiced 
her desire to share her interest in Rowan and the connection to the Great Southern.  

Gallery Curator and artist Barry Mackie supported her project saying “students 
throughout history have 
honed their skills by paint-
ing the masters and artist 
that resinate with them”. 

Vicki Brown will be     
painting and happy to talk 
all things Ellis Rowan in 
the gallery Fridays and 
Sundays 10.30 – 2.30  

 

Further information Vicki 
Brown 0427 253 052 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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V L Green Hairdressing 
To all V L Green Hairdressing clients, THANK YOU for understanding about a deposit payment needed with 
each salon  appointment made, again it has been a hard decision to make but was needed to be put into place. 
 

I am now proud to add eyebrow/face      waxing & eyebrow/lash tinting to my salon services.  
 

Why not also treat yourself (male or female etc) and book in for a relaxing Scalp     Treatment and Massage with 
music of your choice, scented candle light and using high quality Hairjamm Pure Treatment products. Start with 
a hair wash then a relaxing 15-20 minute deep scalp/partial neck & top    shoulder massage and   under some 
heat ( helps open the hair cuticles!) for a further 15 mins. After all that the treatment is rinsed off and finished as 
desired. Please NOTE: Haircuts & Dry offs are an extra cost! 
 

Scalp Treatment only; 
X SHORT HAIR  $40  
SHORT HAIR      $50 
MED HAIR         $60 
LONG HAIR      $70 
X LONG HAIR    $80 
 

Add $10 if hair is thick! 
 

Please phone 0428 546 831 for any inquiries/bookings. Also please note that we will be disconnecting the home 
phone(9825 3115) in the not to distant future so please try and avoid using that number. 
 

It is important that you leave a voice message on my mobile if I do not answer it so I know if you are trying to 
get hold of me and not a nuisance call wasting time from a random caller! 
 

Once again THANK YOU for your local support! 
Cheers,Vic. 

Hi Everyone! 
As most of you may know by now, I have sold the Tambellup Post Office. Firstly I’d 
like to welcome & congratulate Michelle Kingston on becoming the new owner and 
Licensee! Michelle has had many years experience working and managing in the      
hospitality & retail industries, she is a local and knows this community well, I’m      
confident that she will take care of you all with her whole heart. I’m so happy &        

excited for her and really look forward to seeing the fresh changes & reinvigoration of the Tambellup Post     
Office & Cafe! I wish Michelle all the very best for the start of a new chapter! 
 

I’m ending my 9 year tenure feeling quite bittersweet. While I’m super excited for my future plans, I really, truly 
am going to miss seeing each and every one of you every day. I have really enjoyed connecting and building   
relationships with everyone, not just names, faces and a quick hello, but actually getting to know you all and 
your stories has been the greatest gift I’ve received as your Postie…..plus all the orphaned and injured animals 
people drop in, you all know I love that too! 
 

Sally, you can finally retire! Promise I won’t drag you back into anything this time! Sally has probably been the 
longest serving Postal Assistant in Tambellup Post Office’s history, certainly been there as long the last 3        
Licensees, which is roughly 25 years! She’s part of the furniture! I would not have gotten as far as I did without 
Sally’s reliable help and support. Also that of Sophie’s. Sophie, a reliable, & hard working woman, you         
contributed greatly to the Post Office and keeping us up and running. A special thank you to Aileen & Trevor 
Prout and Marie & Snowy Sheridan & their kids for all of the help you’ve given me, especially when I’ve called 
with a last minute SOS! Over the years so many friends and family have generously helped me out when I’ve 
needed it, I am forever grateful to you all.  
 

I’m not going far, so I know I’ll see y’all again soon, probably tomorrow morning out on the footpath! I love 
Tambellup, the Place of Tammars, and all the people who live here. 
 

Lastly, please remember to always Be Kind.  
 

Kind to yourself, kind to others, kind to animals and kind to our land. 
 

Thank you for supporting my business over the past 9 years, please continue the support for Michelle and all of 
our local businesses. 
 

Love & best wishes to all 
Beth 
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INTRODUCTION 
Every year, sheep, goats and other animals die or     
suffer injury after attacks by wandering domestic 
dogs. This causes both financial loss and emotional 
distress to livestock owners. Most attacks can be 
avoided if owners properly manage their dogs and 
stop them from wandering. The following information 
outlines what you can do as a dog owner to prevent 
your dog attacking neighbours’ livestock. 
 
DEFINITIONS 
The Dog Act 1976 interprets an “attack” to be:  

a) aggressively rushing at or harassing any person 
or animal; or  

b) biting, or otherwise causing physical injury to, 
a person or animal; or  

c) tearing clothing on, or otherwise causing     
damage to the property of, the person attacked; 
or  

d) attempting to attack, or behaving in such a 
manner toward a person as would cause a     
reasonable person to fear injury. 

 
DISPELLING THE MYTHS 
All dogs have an instinct to roam and hunt. Many 
owners believe their dogs are incapable of attacking         
livestock, but even friendly domestic dogs that would 
never attack a person will often attack livestock if      
allowed to wander unsupervised. Packs of wild,      
savage dogs are rarely responsible. Research shows 
that in rural areas most attacks involve one or two 
dogs from small properties nearby. 
 
HOW TO PREVENT YOUR DOG ATTACKING 
LIVESTOCK  

• Fence your dog in. A secure fence will prevent 
your dog roaming. This eliminates the opportunity 
for your dog to attack livestock. If necessary,    
restrain your dog. Dogs can be trained to accept 
restraint or confinement. However, if restrained a 
dog must have sufficient exercise during part of 
the day.  

• Don’t be careless. Some owners claim their dogs 
escape despite efforts to restrain them, but this is a 
myth. Most dogs walk out through open gates, 
under or through insecure fences or over low ones. 
Many dogs that roam are unrestrained on         
properties without fences, or their owners forget 
to restrain them.  

• Take care releasing dogs for exercise. Many    
owners deliberately release their dogs in the    
morning for exercise. This is when many attacks 
occur. The dog may be absent for less than an 
hour but this is sufficient time to kill livestock 
nearby.  

 

• Prevent night-time roaming. Many dogs sleep at 
the back door and are there in the morning but that 
doesn’t mean the dog has stayed home all night. 
Dogs often roam after owners have gone to bed 
and return before they rise. In this time they can 
attack neighbours’ livestock.  

• Sterilise your dog. Roaming is normal dog         
behaviour, particularly in male dogs as they      
mature. Dogs will roam in search of food or     
bitches on heat, then attack livestock. Roaming 
may be reduced by sterilisation. 

• Keep your dog and family safe. Allowing your 
dog to wander puts its health at risk - and can even      
endanger yours. Every year hundreds of pets are 
shot, poisoned and impounded for attacking     
livestock. 

• Be a responsible dog owner. Dogs need more than 
feeding and watering; they have to be trained,       
controlled, vaccinated, registered and exercised. 

 
LEGAL FRAMEWORK  
In Western Australia, the Dog Act 1976 covers the 
registration, ownership and control of dogs. The Act 
states “it is an offence for any dog to attack or chase 
any person, or any animal owned by, or in the charge 
of       another person, whether or not an injury is 
caused”. As a dog owner, you are legally responsible 
for your dog’s behaviour. In relation to attacks on 
livestock, the Dog Act 1976 is administered by the 
Shire, not by the Police. 
 
FINES AND PENALTIES 
Dog owners can be fined up to $10,000 if their dog 
attacks. Livestock     owners are permitted to destroy 
or capture any dogs they observe attacking livestock 
on their land, however the setting of baits for dogs is 
illegal. 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
For additional information regarding dog attacks, 
please contact the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup on 
9825 3555.   

Dog Attack on Livestock Information 
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Emergencies do not have working hours, that is why we 

need more volunteer drivers. 
 

Volunteer with our local subcentre as an Emergency   

Medical Responder. Attend emergency & non-emergency 

calls as well as other duties as required. 
 

If you are looking for a way to help & love getting behind 

the wheel, this could be the role for you. 
 

You’ll help with patient transfers, interhospital moves and 

while this is mainly a driver only role, you will still     

receive the training you need to assist an Ambulance   

Officer in an emergency. 
 

We always need help, so to see exactly how people like 

you can contribute, head to stjohnchangelives.com.au or 

contact aprout@westnet.com.au or chat with one of our 

Volunteer Development Officers…Beth Trezona, Bronny 

Bradshaw, Tania Willmott. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yes… There is initial training involved & then    

  regular training to maintain skills 

  You must be medically & physically fit 

  Participate in the sub centre roster 

 

Find out more by Googling…stjohnchangelives.com.au 

 

Help keep our ambulance strong in Tambellup! 

Enel Green Power acquired the Flat Rocks Wind Farm 
Stage One Project from the West Australian renewable 
energy developer, Moonies Hill Energy in April this year.  
 
The project will comprise of 18 Vestas wind turbines 
(approximately 75 megawatts) and related civil and     
electrical infrastructure. The relevant Development       
Approvals for the Flat Rocks Wind Farm have been     
obtained from the Kojonup and Broomehill-Tambellup 
Shire Councils. The Approvals set out conditions that 
must be complied with in undertaking the development. 
The conditions cover construction, operation,  
decommissioning, and administrative matters. To enable 
optimum development and efficient operation, several 
amendments to the Approvals have been obtained, with 
the most recent amendments approved by the relevant 
consent authorities in late 2021.  
 

The project is located, approximately 35 km southeast of 
Kojonup, spanning the Kojonup Shire and the Broomehill 
Tambellup Shire Local Government Areas.  
Preconstruction planning for the project is currently      
underway, with construction targeted to commence in 
quarter three of this year.    
 

To learn more information on the Flat Rocks Wind Farm 
Stage One:  
• Visiting the website: www.enelgreenpower.com/

our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-
project  

• Email: flatrockswindfarm@enel.com  
Background to Enel Green Power   
 
Enel, which celebrates its 60th anniversary this year, is a 
multinational power company and a leading integrated 
player in the global power and renewables markets. At 
global level, it is the largest renewable private player, the 
foremost network operator by number of end users and the 
biggest retail operator by customer base. Enel distributes 
electricity through a network of over 2.2 million            
kilometers to more than 75 million end users. The Group 
brings energy to around 70 million homes and              
businesses.  
 
Enel’s renewables arm Enel Green Power has a total      
capacity of more than 54 gigawatts and a generation mix 
that includes wind, solar, geothermal, and hydroelectric 
power, as well as energy storage facilities, installed in   
Europe, the Americas, Africa, Asia, and Oceania.  
 
Its Australian operations to date include three solar plants 
with a consolidated capacity of around 310 megawatts and 
further wind and solar projects in development across 
Australia.  
 
You can learn more information on Enel Green Power by 
visiting the website: www.enelgreenpower.com 
 

Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One – Monthly Project Update. 

Get Behind the Wheel                              

mailto:aprout@westnet.com.au
https://www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project
https://www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project
https://www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project
mailto:flatrockswindfarm@enel.com
https://www.enelgreenpower.com/
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Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Members of the Corner Shop Museum have been meeting with Dr May Carter to prepare stories 
for highlighting our Yoorn (Bobtail) Trail walks.   

 

What sort of things would you like to read about if you were visiting Tambellup and taking the 
walk around town.  There will be 3 trails, all connecting at some point.  The River Walk, The Noon-
gar camp & of course the main street walk down Norrish Street.  Do you have stories of the Rail-
way tank being used, the circus elephants coming to town, Saturday morning shopping in town, 
the CBH bin or maybe even some Pub stories!  Your feedback would be appreciated to our com-
mittee:  Thalma Nazzari, Aileen & Trevor Prout, Anne-Marie Lockyer, Jen Miller or to Pam Hull at 
the Shire.  

 

Our 2021/22 AGM has recently been held and all positions have been filled.  Thank you to our 
committed residents who attended.  Memberships are just $10………please consider joining the 
Corner Shop Museum to allow us to continue telling our Tambellup history. 

 

Jen Miller is also commencing the recording of our Oral History stories (see further notice in this 
issue for more information).  

 

We are meeting next at the  

Station Master’s House  

in Norrish Street, Tambellup 

On Friday  29th July, 2022  

From 9.00am  
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The Youth Affairs Council of WA (YACWA)
* is excited to host the inaugural Central 
Great Southern Youth Sector Forum in   

Katanning on Tuesday the 26th July.  
The forum has the goal to bring together members of the 
youth sector across the Central Great Southern and regional 
communities including Broomehill, Gnowangerup,     
Katanning, Kojonup and Tambellup. This forum is 
for youth workers, service managers, executives and      
government workers and key people supporting young    
people in their local community. The focus is on             
networking and exploration of key issues in the youth     
sector such as education, mental health, housing,             
employment and justice.  
We aim to explore the strengths, challenges and              
innovations happening across the youth sector in the      
Central Great Southern, and create a space to work together 
to map out approaches and explore solutions that create an 
equitable future for regional young people and the          

industries that support them.  
The forum will run in an interactive, workshop format with 
the aim of listening to what the Central Great Southern    
region of Western Australia needs to improve the          
wellbeing, opportunities and security of our state's most 
vulnerable young people.  
The forum will also provide an opportunity for you to meet 
your peak body and learn about how YACWA can support 
your work. Members of the YACWA team are looking    
forward to listening and learning, to ensure we can better 
incorporate regional voices into our policy and advocacy 
work.  
 

Information gathered at this forum will be shared at the 
Great Southern Youth Sector Forum in Albany which is 
taking place in August. A report will also be developed 
with the findings from both forums which will support our 
policy and advocacy efforts with increased regional voice. 
This will be shared with all attendees, members of the    
community and key decision makers.  

Tickets for this event are currently limited to one per youth service/organisation to ensure a diversity of regional voices 
and sector representation in the room.  
If you are interested in participating in this event or finding out more, please contact Kim as registrations are essential: 
Kim Schroeder - Great Southern Regional Project Officer for YACWA  M: 0487 123 154  E: kim@yacwa.org.au  
Go to www.yacwa.org.au to find out more about the work we do.  

WHEN: Tuesday July 26th, 2022  

WHERE: Old Shire Building in Katanning 

TIME: 9:30am to 2.30pm. Doors open at 9am. Morning tea and lunch are provided.  

COST: FREE 

Central Great Southern Youth Sector Forum 

mailto:kim@yacwa.org.au
http://www.yacwa.org.au
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Adult Fiction/ Large Print 

 

DVD’s 

Jr Fiction/Jr Kindy/JDVD’s 

Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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Tambellup Bowling 

Club News 
Did You Know!!  
Summer Bowls maybe over but 
Winter Scroungers is on       
Sunday afternoons, names need 
to be in by 12.30pm for a 1pm 
start. 
 
Come along & have a go at bowls!! Bar is open after play, casual dress and if 
you are lucky the AFL could be on the TV, so stay & enjoy a beer or 2. If you 
have ever thought about playing bowls, now is the time we would love to see 
you at the club. If you would like any information about bowls or would like to 
join our club, please speak to one of our committee members.  
 
Our AGM was held in May and some positions have changed;  
our Office Bearers are.  
President   Martin Sadler    
Vice President Garry Sheridan 
Secretary  Belinda Hankinson 
Treasurer  Trevor Prout 
Men’s Captain Allan Hankinson 
Ladies Captain Eleanor Swinburn 
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Men’s Fixture 
July 
Sat 2     Michael Hilder Day                                         
  Yankee Mixed Foursomes 
Sun 3     Mt Barker Open day 
Sat 9      Highway Sales Service Day       Stroke 
Sat 16      Ezzard Flowers Day     Par 
Sun 17     Broomehill Open Day 
Sat 23     Tambellup Bulk Spreaders        Stableford 
Sun 24    Kendenup Open Day 
Sat 30    Gnowangerup B&B               Stroke 
 
August 
Sat 6     Club Day                                          Stableford 
Sun 7     Cranbrook SDGA Foursomes          36 Holes  

Ladies Fixture 
 

July 
Fri 1       LGSWGA Foursomes Championship        
      Greenrange   
Sat 3       Michael Hilder Day                                                
Yankee Mixed Foursomes 
 

Sat 9       Highway Sales Service Day       Stroke 
Sat 16    Ezzard Flowers Day                 Par 
Sat 23     Tambellup Bulk Spreaders                Stableford 
Sat 30    Gnowangerup B&B         Stroke  
 
August 
Fri 5    Kendenup Open Day  
Sat 6    Club Day         Stableford 

Wood Family Day   Par 
Winner—R. Williams +4 

Runner-up—W. Nazzari +4 

Worthy Mention—A. Grant +1 

9 Hole Winner—K. Sheridan 

9 Hole Runner-up—S. Woods 

Bendigo Bank No.14—R. Williams 

Mens Nearest Pin No.6—R. Williams 

Ladies Nearest Pin No.2—K. Sheridan 
 

Sheridan Day  Stableford 
Winner –R Williams 35pts 

Runner-up—N. Willmott 32pts 

Worthy Mention—N.Lockyer, 
D. Seaman, P. Cunningham 31pts 

9 Hole Winner—K. Sheridan 17pts 

Ladies Open Day winners Karan 
Murray & Kate Oliver 

Tambellup vs Cranbrook vs Kojonup Challenge, 2022 hosted in Cranbrook. 
Winners Tambellup. 

Ladies Open Day helpers 

Results 
9 Hole Runner up—A. Bradshaw 13 pts 

Bendigo Bank No.14—D. Seaman 

Mens N/Pin No.11—K. Schlueter 

Ladies N/Pin No.6—K.Murray 

 

Ladies Open Day results  
Winner - Nett 18—K. Oliver, K. Murray 42pts 

Runner-up - Nett 18—C. Chilcott, 

         G. Gross 41pts 

Gross 18 Winner—L. Warren, K. Steicke 28pts 

Gross 18 Runner-up—T. Lamont,  
         R. Sounness 25pts 

3rd Place Nett—S. Taylor, C. House 40pts 

4th Place Nett—T.Sisman, S Baxter 37ptt 
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Available at the Tambellup CRC 

for the BROOMEHILL P&C 

This year the BROOMEHILL P&C is conducting a BATTERY RECYCLING DRIVE to raise funds for the 2023 SCHOOL 
CAMP.   
Battery drives have been done in the past with huge success – so please continue to save your Lead Acid Batteries in 
the coming months.   
WHAT TO COLLECT: All Lead Acid Batteries from cars, trucks, tractors etc – anything with the symbol “Pb” on the 
label.  
HOW TO STORE: Its best to store batteries on pallets where possible – stacking the pallet with two rows will be 
roughly a tonne depending on the size of battery.  

****Please continue to store on your property until further notice**** TO 
BOOK A COLLECTION PLEASE CONTACT:  

Sara Anderson: 0424 364 868  
Lisa Thompson: 0417 184 185  

Or email: broomehill.pandc@gmail.com  
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

MRB10069 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

31    
St Elizabeth  
Service of Holy             
Communion  

 1 2 

Save the Date -  
5th Aug - Fun with Paint Night 

12th Aug - Quiz Night 
16th Aug - BH PS Annual Public Meeting 

17th Aug - GS Stud Merino Field Day  
26th Aug - Girls Night In 

3 4 5 
Kids Craft 

6 7 
Kids Cooking 

8 
First Aid Course 

9 

10 
Uniting Church 

11 12 
Kite Making 

13 14 Recycling 
 
CWA Coffee 
Morning 
 
Movie and    
Popcorn 

15 16 

17 18 19 
Interagency 
Meeting 

20 
Afterschool   
Activities @ the 
CRC 

21 
Soup and Sweets 

22 
Single Touch 
Payroll 

23 
Hockey - TA 

24 
Uniting Church 

25 
TOPICS       

SUBMISSIONS 
DUE 

26 27 
Afterschool   
Activities @ the 
CRC 

28 Recycling 29 
Cornershop    
Museum 

30 
Hockey - BH 

July Calendar 2022 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


